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Civil Society Organizations including forest communities in Liberia endorse the Voluntary Partnership Agreement (VPA) process! Requests government to ensure full compliance
The NGO Coalition for Liberia including Community Forestry Development Committees (CFDCs) and local communities affected by logging operations have all expressed satisfaction over the open and participatory manner in which the VPA process was articulated with particular emphasis on the participation of civil society organizations and local communities. 
Given the long history of exclusion and marginalization of local communities and CSO from policy formulation and governance of natural resources, the NGO Coalition for Liberia see their role in this process as a clear manifestation of the government to improve forest governance by accepting and ensuring the active participation of relevant stakeholders within forest sector. The following points, according to the Facilitator of the NGO Coalition for Liberia, Mr. Kula L. Jackson, indicate the “readiness of the government” including its associated agencies to include local voices in the management and governance of natural resources especially forest:

· The Liberia-EU VPA negotiation process was a participatory multi stakeholder process that involved all key forest stakeholders including forest dwelling communities. 

·  The process showed true sense of commitment from the Liberian government and support from the EU to improve forest governance and to redirect forest sector management towards good governance and sustainable forest management  leading to increased revenue collection and respect for community rights

· CSOs were fully represented in the process and play key role in aiding and ensuring community voices were represented at the table and that their issues were addressed. 

· There is a chance that the agreement will promote community and CSOs increased involvement in forest management and decision making by giving them the opportunity to formally engage in Independent Monitoring of forest sector operations and play other key role in the implementation process. 

· The Voluntary Partnership Agreement Legality Assurance System (VPA LAS) covers all timber and wood products produced and processed, imported and in transit in Liberia and addresses all timber destined for international market as well as those for local consumption. 

While key concerns of CSO and communities were addressed, some major issues remain unresolved. Outstanding issues including; the publication of the debarment list, status of current concessions, the division of community 30% of land rental allocation, are issues that remain controversial and worrying for CSOs. CSOs maintain that resolving these crucial issues must not be overlooked to ensuring a successful VPA implementation for improving Liberia forest sector management and governance.

The NGO Coalition for Liberia calls upon the European Union (EU) to remain supportive of the Liberian government and civil society in order to ensure an effective implementation of the VPA that is regarded as transparent, accountable and guarantees a sound forest management practice.
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